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August 2, 2013 
 
Tim Cazier, Environmental Protection Specialist 
State of Colorado 
Department of Natural Resources 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
RE:  Temporary Cessation – Special Use Permit No. 2002-005 (Amending Special Use Permit 

No. 609), Cortner Pit #2 Pit-Allowing a sand and gravel extraction and processing 
operation on 120 acres in an A-1 Zone District. 

 
Mr. Cazier: 
 
It was noticed on the Tentative Agenda for August 14-15, 2013 that the operator for the Cortner 
Pit under Special Use Permit No. 2002-005 (Amending Special Use Permit No. 609) has applied 
for Temporary Cessation.   
 
The Pueblo County Planning Commission (PCPC) originally approved SUP 609 on December 16, 
1986 with five (5) conditions of approval.  The PCPC approved the one-year review of SUP 609 in 
December 1987 and placed it on a complaint basis only.   
 
In 1991 the Department of Planning and Development was informed by the applicant that they 
had applied for a conversion of the MLRB 110 permit, to a 112 Regular Permit.  
 
On June 25, 2002, the PCPC approved an amendment to this permit, under Special Use Permit 
No. 2002-005, regarding a land swap of 16.9 unmined acres within SUP 609, for 16.71 acres 
south of SUP 609, and withdraw an additional 50 acres under separate ownership, from the 
permit area with thirteen (13) conditions of approval.  The action letter outlining said conditions is 
attached as Exhibit 1. 
 
There does not appear to be any outstanding issues at this time.  This is only a brief review of the 
files of SUP 609 and SUP 2002-005 to provide the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
comments for the Temporary Cessation.  
 
Should there be any specific questions regarding any parts of SUP 609 or SUP 2002-005 (i.e. 
mining area, approved land use) the applicant should contact the Department of Planning 
Development.  The applicant should also keep the Department of Planning and Development 
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informed of any changes, amendments or temporary cessations due to these items could require 
an amended to the special use permit or require a new special use permit. 
 
Sincerely, 

s 
Dominga Jimenez-Garcia 
Planner II 
 
Attachment:  Exhibit 1 
 
C: Martin Marietta Materials, Inc., c/o Julie Mikulas 
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